
Transcript of December 16, 2022 Video Message

Hello Kahok Nation.  I’m Superintendent Brad Skertich, and today I’m joined by high school
athletic director Clay Smith, And we are in the Collinsville Community Unit School District #10
Hall of Fame.

I want to remind all families as we approach Winter Break that will begin on December 22nd and
continue through January 3rd - with students returning on January 4th.  I hope everyone has a
safe and enjoyable holiday break.

Additionally,  I want to give a shout out to our staff, our students, our families and our community
organizations.  Over the last few weeks, they have provided Christmas presents, shoes and
meals to thousands of families throughout our area.  There’s a lot of special things about our
district and our communities, but the one thing that always shines bright during the holiday
season is the care, the giving and the amount of time and effort people put into our
communities. I want to say thank you for that.

Smith: Hi Kahok Nation.  My name is Clay Smith. I’m the Athletic Director of Collinsville High
School.  The 38th Annual Collinsville Prairie Farms Holiday Classic tips off on December 28th.  I
would like to invite all Kahok fans to attend the 6 pm game on December 28th when our Kahoks
battle the Oakville Tigers.

During halftime of that game, we will be introducing the inaugural class of the Kahok Hall of
Fame.  Please find time to come out and celebrate the pride, history and tradition of Kahok
Nation.

Skertich: Thank you for your constant dedication to our students.  Don’t forget to wear your
purple and show your Kahok Pride!

Smith: Have a great holiday break and Once a Kahok Always a Kahok!


